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DISPOSITION:  ANNUAL SERVICE QUALITY REPORT ACCEPTED; 
REDUCED PENALTY ASSESSED 

 
On March 1, 2010, Northwest Natural Gas Company, dba NW Natural  

(NW Natural or Company), filed its 2009 Annual report for billing accuracy with the Public 
Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission).  In its report, NW Natural reported billing errors 
that affected approximately 57,000 customers.  The billing errors, primarily related to a rate 
change that became effective on January 1, 2009, resulted in a total over-billed amount of just 
under $2,000.  The impact on individual customers was minimal with no account over-billed by 
more than four cents 
 
 At a May 25, 2010 Public Meeting, Staff recommended that we accept  
NW Natural’s 2009 Annual Report.  Because the billing errors exceeded the utility’s billing 
accuracy service standards, Staff also recommended a remedy amount of $55,973 be required 
based on the established calculations set forth in Order Nos. 05-1055 and 07-192.  A full 
description of Staff’s recommendation is contained in its report attached as Appendix A. 
 
 NW Natural appeared at the Public Meeting and requested the remedy amount 
be reduced given the small overall and individual impact of the billing error. 
 
 We adopt Staff’s recommendation, with the modification that the remedy 
amount be reduced to $6,000.  This reduced amount is designed to reflect a remedy equal to 
approximately three times the amount of the over-billing that occurred.  The reduction in the 
penalty is justified due to the small overall impact of the billing error.  
 












